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Title number SK217832 Edition date 02.05.2019

– This official copy shows the entries on the register of title on
21 FEB 2022 at 14:03:17.

– This date must be quoted as the "search from date" in any
official search application based on this copy.

– The date at the beginning of an entry is the date on which
the entry was made in the register.

– Issued on 21 Feb 2022.
– Under s.67 of the Land Registration Act 2002, this copy is

admissible in evidence to the same extent as the original.
– This title is dealt with by HM Land Registry, Kingston Upon

Hull Office.

A: Property Register
This register describes the land and estate comprised in the title.
SUFFOLK : EAST SUFFOLK

1 The Freehold land shown edged with red on the plan of the above Title
filed at the Registry and being land at Wacker Field Road, Rendlesham,
Woodbridge.

2 The land has the benefit of the following rights granted by the
Conveyance dated 8 March 1990 referred to in the Charges Register:-

"grant unto the Purchaser the rights specified in the First Schedule
hereto to the intent that the said rights shall be appurtenant to the
use and occupation of the red land

                           The First Schedule

1.  The right within the period of eighty years from the date hereof
(hereinafter called "the perpetuity period") to lay and instal a sewer
pipe of a diameter not exceeding 150 millimetres (hereinafter called
"the sewer pipe") across and under the strip of land shown coloured
green and yellow on the said plan to a depth of not less than 1200
millimetres cover and following the laying and installation thereof the
right to use the same for the passage of foul water and soil from the
red land and the blue land but not for any other purpose

2.  The right within the perpetuity period to construct and instal a
sewage treatment plant (hereinafter called "the sewage treatment
plant") in the position shown edged and hatched green on the said plan
and following such construction and installation the right to use the
same for the purpose of the treatment of the foul water and soil
passing through and along the sewer pipe

3.  The right within the perpetuity period to lay and instal a sewage
outfall pipe of a diameter not exceeding 150 millimetres (hereinafter
called "the outfall pipe") across and under the strip of land shown
coloured orange on the said plan to a depth of not less than 900
millimetres cover and following the laying and installation thereof to
use the same to accommodate the passage of treated foul water and soil
from the sewage treatment plant but not otherwise

4.  The right at all reasonable times upon giving not less than seven
days prior written notice (except in the case of emergency) to exercise
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A: Property Register continued
rights of access (hereinafter called "the first rights of access") for
the purposes only of inspecting maintaining repairing and renewing
respectively the sewer pipe the sewage treatment plant and the outfall
pipe and not for any other purpose and so that the first rights of
access are exercised in such manner as Captain Sheepshanks or Mrs
Sheepshanks (as the case may be) shall (acting reasonably) prescribe"

NOTE 1: The red land referred to is the land in this title

NOTE 2: The land coloured green referred to is shown coloured green on
Supplementary Plan No 1 to the filed plan

NOTE 3: The land coloured yellow referred to is shown coloured yellow
on Supplementary Plan No 1 to the filed plan

NOTE 4: The blue land referred to lies to the west of the land in this
title

NOTE 5: The land hatched green referred to is shown hatched green on
Supplementary Plan No 1 to the filed plan

NOTE 6: The land coloured orange referred to is shown coloured orange
on Supplementary Plan No 1 to the filed plan.

3 The land has the benefit of the following rights granted by the Deed of
Grant dated 14 September 1990 referred to in the Charges Register:-

"In this Deed where the context so admits

"the Grantor" includes the estate owner for the time being of the
servient tenement

"the Grantee" includes the successors and assigns of the Grantee being
the owner or owners for the time being of the dominant tenement

"the dominant tenement" means the land (known as The Wacker Field) at
R.A.F. Bentwaters in the County of Suffolk shown on the plan annexed
("the Plan") hereto and thereon edged red

"the servient tenement" means the land at R.A.F. Bentwaters aforesaid
across which rights and easements are hereby granted

"the Rights" means the Rights specified in the First Schedule hereto

The Grantor as trustee HEREBY GRANTS unto the Grantee the Rights
RESERVING however unto the Grantor the right to inspect maintain repair
renew and replace all cables pipes wires drains sewers and other
conducting media (if any) under the servient tenement and for such
purposes to excavate on or under the servient tenement SUBJECT TO the
rights of any persons or body or authority in respect of any pipesd
wires cables drains sewers and other conducting media (if any) as there
may be in on over or under the servient tenement

PROVIDED ALWAYS AND IT IS HEREBY AGREED as follows:-

That in default of the Grantee carrying out any of the works to be
executed by the Grantee in pursuance of any of the terms and conditions
hereof the Grantee may take all such steps and execute all such works
and do such things as may in the reasonable opinion of the Grantor be
necessary or proper for that purpose and the Grantee shall on demand
pay to the Grantor for the proper cost thereof

That prior to the adoption of the Roadway neither the Grantor nor any
agent of the Grantor nor any person acting on behalf of the Grantor
shall be liable to the Grantee for any claima for injury (whether or
not fatal) to person or loss of or damage to property (including the
Roadway) suffered by any person (including and without prejudice to the
generality of the foregoing the Grantee or any servant or agent or
person acting on behalf of the Grantee) occasioned by anything done or
omitted by the Grantor or any agent of the Grantor or any person acting
on behalf of the Grantor upon the servient tenement or by reason of any
defect in the means of access thereto and the Grantee will hold and
keep the Grantor indemnified in respect of any such claim (and all
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A: Property Register continued
costs expenses charges or demands in respect thereof which may be made
against him by any servants or agents of the Grantor

That any notice required to be given or served hereunder shall be
sufficient served on the Grantee if sent by registered or recorded
delivery post to the Grantee at the last known place of abode or
business of the Grantee in England or Wales and shall unless or until
the Grantor otherwise in writing directs be sufficiently served on the
Grantor if address to the Grantor and sent by registered or recorded
delivery to the Grantor care of the Defence Land Agent  Ministry of
Defence  Block D Brooklands Avenue  Cambridge  CB2 2DZ and (unless non-
delivery is proved) a notice so sent by post shall be deemed to be
given at the time when it ought in due course of post to be delivered
at the address to which it is sent

                  THE FIRST SCHEDULE above referred to

Full right and liberty for the Grantee and the servants and licensees
of the Grantee (in common with the Grantor and the servants and
licensees of the Grantor and all others now or hereafter having like
right at all times hereafter to pass and re-pass over and along the
Roadway with or without animals and motor and other vehicles for all
purposes connected with the construction use and enjoyment of the
houses to be erected on the dominant tenement or any part thereof
pursuant to Clause 3.4 hereof but not for any other purpose
whatsoever."

NOTE 1: The land edged red referred to is the land in this title

NOTE 2: The roadway referred to is the land tinted brown on the filed
plan.

4 (12.04.1996) The land edged and numbered in green on the filed plan has
been removed from this title and registered under the title number or
numbers shown in green on the said plan.

5 (01.07.2003) In addition to the parts edged and numbered in green the
parts tinted green on the filed plan have also been removed from this
title.

6 (09.05.2014) The land has the benefit of the rights reserved by a
Transfer of the land edged and numbered SK353342 in green on the title
plan dated 23 February 2005 made between (1) Leigh Estates (UK) Limited
and (2) Suffolk Coastal District Council.

NOTE: Copy filed under SK353342.

B: Proprietorship Register
This register specifies the class of title and identifies the owner. It contains
any entries that affect the right of disposal.

Title absolute
1 PROPRIETOR: LEIGH ESTATES (UK) LIMITED of Leigh House, Stanningley,

Pudsey, West Yorkshire.

2 RESTRICTION: Except under an order of the registrar no disposition or
dealing by the proprietor of the land is to be registered or noted
without the consent of the proprietor of the Charge dated 29 July 1991
in favour of Barclays Bank Plc referred to in the Charges Register.

C: Charges Register
This register contains any charges and other matters that affect the land.
1 The parts of the land affected thereby are subject to the following

rights granted by a Deed of Grant dated 7 September 1964 made between
(1) Robin John Sheepshanks (Owner) (2) The Agricultural Mortgage
Corporation Limited (Mortgagee) and (3) The Secretary of State for
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C: Charges Register continued
Defence (Grantee):-

"THE Owner as Beneficial Owner hereby grants and the Mortgagee as to
that part of the said land comprised in the Legal Charge as Mortgagee
at the request of the Owner hereby grants and confirms unto the Grantee
the following rights to the end and intent that such rights shall be
for ever appurtenant to the Grantee's land for all purposes connected
with the use occupation and enjoyment thereof and of all land and
premises (hereinafter referred to as "the additional property")
adjacent or near to the Grantee's land which now are or shall at any
time hereafter be owned or occupied by the Grantee his successors or
assigns in whatever state the Grantee's land or the additional property
may be or to whatever use and purposes they or any part thereof
respectively or any erection or building thereon may be put namely:-

FIRST the right for the Grantee his successors and assigns owner or
owners for the time being of the Grantee's land and his and their
licensees to maintain test inspect and use

(a)  the existing drains (including twelve manholes) with the necessary
apparatus in the positions indicated by blue lines on the plan marked
Plan 2 annexed hereto the said manholes being shewn by blue squares on
the said plan marked 2

SECONDLY the like right from time to time to renew alter and remove all
or any of the same and THIRDLY the like right at all times to enter
upon the said land with or without workmen and others to excavate along
the course of the said drains for the purpose of exercising the rights
hereinbefore granted the Grantee or his successors or assigns as
aforesaid making good any damage thereby done to the surface of the
said land"

NOTE 1: The Grantee's land referred to adjoins the northern eastern and
western boundaries of the land in this title

NOTE 2: So far as they affect the land in this title the blue lines
referred to are shown by a blue broken line on the filed plan

NOTE 3: So far as they affect the land in this title the blue squares
referred to are reproduced on the filed plan.

2 A Conveyance of the land in this title and other land dated 8 March
1990 made between (1) David Richard Sheepshanks and others (First
Vendors) (2) Lilias Mulgrave Sheepshanks (Mrs Sheepshanks) and Thomas
David Bishop (Second Vendors) (3) Mountleigh Developments Limited
(Purchaser) and (4) Robin John Sheepshanks (Captain Sheepshanks)
contains covenants details of which are set out in the schedule of
restrictive covenants hereto.

3 A Deed of Grant dated 14 September 1990 made between (1) Secretary of
State for Defence (Grantor) and (2) Mountleigh Developments Limited
(Grantee) contains covenants details of which are set out in the
schedule of restrictive covenants hereto.

4 REGISTERED CHARGE dated 29 July 1991 affecting the land in this title
except the land tinted blue and tinted yellow on the filed plan and
also affecting other titles to secure the moneys including the further
advances therein mentioned.

NOTE: Copy Charge filed under LN240264.

5 (07.06.1991) Proprietor: BARCLAYS BANK PLC (Co. Regn. No. 1026167) of
Collateral Team, One Snowhill, Snowhill Queensway, Birmingham B4 6GN.

6 By the Charge dated 29 July 1991 referred to above the land tinted blue
and tinted yellow on the filed plan is charged in equity as security
for the moneys therein mentioned.

7 The parts of the land affected thereby are subject to the following
rights granted by a Lease dated 18 November 1991 made between (1) Leigh
Estates (UK) Limited and (2) Eastern Electricity PLC for a term of 99
years from 18 November 1991:-

"TOGETHER with the rights over the adjoining and neighbouring land
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C: Charges Register continued
shown for the purposes of identification only edged red on Drawing
Number LL77380-81 (hereinafter referred to as "the Lessor's adjoining
land") set out in the Schedule hereto (all which said rights are
together hereinafter referred to as "the said rights") the Company in
the exercise of the said rights not causing unnecessary damage to the
Lessor's adjoining land and restoring the same to its former condition
to the Lessor's reasonable satisfaction

                     THE SCHEDULE above referred to

(1) Full right and liberty for the Company and all persons authorised
by it to pass and repass at all times and for all purposes with or
without vehicles to and from the demised land:-

(a)  over and along the land shown cross hatched black on Drawing
Number LL77380-81; and

(b)  over and along the estate road

(2)  Full right and liberty for the Company to lay repair maintain
inspect renew use alter and remove electric cables lines and conduits
or pipes under the land shown hatched black and cross hatched black on
Drawing Number L77380-81 and to enter thereon and break up the surface
thereof so far as necessary from time to time for the purpose of laying
relaying and thereafter as occasion shall require for the purpose of
inspecting repairing maintaining altering and removing the said
electric cables and lines

(3)  Full right and liberty for the Company to open access gates
outwards over the land shown cross hatched black on Drawing Number
L77380-81

(4)  Full right to enjoy the umimpeded passage of air to and through
the louvred panels in the access doors of each substation and low level
ventilation in the rear of each substation and associated equipment
installed therein

(5)  Full right for the Company to drain surface water from the demised
land into the Lessor's adjoining land or into the Lessor's drainage
system thereon"

NOTE 1: The land edged red referred to is the land in this title.  The
land shown cross hatched black referred to is shown cross hatched black
on Supplementary Plan No 2 to the filed plan and the land shown hatched
black referred to is shown hatched black on Supplementary Plan No 2 to
the filed plan

NOTE 2: Lessees title registered under SK113695.

8 (12.04.1996) The land is subject to the following rights granted by a
Transfer of the land edged and numbered SK159511 in green on the filed
plan dated 25 January 1996 made between (1) Anglian Water Services
Limited (Transferee) (2) Leigh Estates (UK) Limited (Transferor) and
(3) Christopher Timothy Esmond Hayward and Stephen Strickland James
(Receivers):-

"TOGETHER ALSO WITH in common with others entitled thereto the rights
and easements set out in the Schedule hereto

                              THE SCHEDULE

      (Easements with the benefit of which the land is transferred)

1.  Full and free right (so far as the Transferor is able to grant the
same) of way at all times and for all usual purposes over the roads and
footpaths or intended roads and footpaths as are now existing or before
the expiration of the period of 80 years from the date hereof
(hereinafter called "the perpetuity period" which period shall be the
perpetuity period applicable to this Transfer) shall be laid out upon
the Development

2.  The right (so far as the Transferor is able to grant the same) to
free and uninterrupted passage of water and soil gas and electricity
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C: Charges Register continued
from and to the property hereby transferred through all such sewers
drains and water course pipes wires cables and meters as now are or
shall before the expiration of the perpetuity period be laid or placed
in under or over any other part of the Development"

NOTE: The development referred to is the land remaining in this title.

9 (12.03.2003) The Estate roads and footpaths are subject to rights of
way.

10 (12.03.2003) The land is subject to rights of drainage and rights in
respect of water gas electricity and other services and ancillary
rights of entry.

11 (12.03.2003) The parts of the land respectively affected thereby which
adjoin the parts edged and numbered in green on the filed plan are
subject to rights of support, overhang and protrusion,rights of passage
of air through ventilators or flues and light and air to any windows
and rights of entry for maintenance and repair.

12 (12.03.2003) The Joint Accessways are subject to rights of way.

13 (12.03.2003) The Play Areas are subject to rights of user.

Schedule of restrictive covenants
1 The following are details of the covenants contained in the Conveyance

dated 8 March 1990 referred to in the Charges Register:-

"The Purchaser on behalf of itself and its successors in title to the
red land and the blue land hereby covenants with Captain Sheepshanks
and Mrs Sheepshanks (as the case may be) to observe and perform the
covenants specified in the Third Schedule hereto

                           The Third Schedule

1.  In this schedule the expression "the drainage and water works"
shall means the sewer pipe the sewage treatment plant the outfall pipe
and the water overflow pipe

2.  To construct instal and lay the drainage and water works and any
necessary soakaways or other equipment ancillary thereto in a proper
and workmanlike manner and in compliance with all requirements of or
made under or deriving validity from any local or national legislation
or regulations which are now or may hereafter come into force

3.  To keep and maintain the drainage and water works in good repair
and condition

4.  To cause as little damage as possible during the exercise of all or
any of the rights specified in the First Schedule and Second Schedule
hereto and to restore the surface of the land affected by the exercise
of such rights in a good and proper manner to the reasonable
satisfaction of Captain Sheepshanks or Mrs Sheepshanks (as the case may
be) and with all necessary speed

5.  To take all reasonable precautions to avoid injury to the land
affected by the exercise of all or any of the rights specified in the
First Schedule and the Second Schedule hereto or obstruction to or
interference with the use and enjoyment thereof by Captain Sheepshanks
or Mrs Sheepshanks (as the case may be)

6.  Forthwith after the construction and installation of the sewage
treatment plant to construct and forever thereafter maintain fences
along all the boundaries of the land shown hatched green on the said
plan such fences to be of a height design and of materials firstly
approved by Captain Sheepshanks (such approval not to be unreasonably
withheld)

7.  Forthwith following the construction and installation of the sewage
treatment plant to plant and forever thereafter maintain in the
immediate vicinity thereof trees and bushes of suitable species in such
places and in such manner as Captain Sheepshanks (acting reasonably)
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Schedule of restrictive covenants continued
shall specify and so as to preserve to Captain Sheepshanks and any
other member of his family owning land in the neighbourhood or vicinity
of the sewage treatment plant the proper amenity of such land but so
that the Purchaser shall not be liable under the covenants contained in
this paragraph and Paragraph 6 of this Schedule following any adoption
and the maintenance at public expense of the sewage treatment plant

8.  In the event that the passage of water through the water overflow
pipe causes flooding to land owned by Captain Sheepshanks in which the
water overflow pipe shall be situate forthwith to excavate a suitable
pit to prevent such flooding or to take such other measures to prevent
such flooding as may be necessary and to compensate Captain Sheepshanks
for any loss or damage incurred as a consequence of any such flooding

9.  To instal in a proper and workmanlike way and forever thereafter
maintain and keep in good condition any necessary soakaways or other
equipment ancillary to the drainage and water works necessary for the
purpose of protecting and preventing damage to land in the ownership of
Captain Sheepshanks or Mrs Sheepshanks affected by the drainage and
water works

10.  To pay and discharge all rates and taxes (if any) imposed or
charged in respect of all or any of the rights specified in the First
Schedule and the Second Schedule hereto

11.  To indemnify and keep indemnified Captain Sheepshanks and Mrs
Sheepshanks (as the case may be) against all actions claims costs and
damages (whether in respect of damages to property or personal injury)
whatsoever arising out of the exercise of all or any of the rights
specified in the First Schedule and the Second Schedule hereto"

NOTE: The rights specified in the Second Schedule referred to do not
relate to the land in this title.

2 The following are details of the covenants contained in the Deed of
Grant dated 14 September 1990 referred to in the Charges Register:-

"The Grantee hereby covenants with the Grantor as follows:-

To procure at its own expense that the Roadway shall be taken over and
adopted by the Local Authority within a period of twelve (12) months
from the date hereof (the Grantee carrying out all works necessary to
bring the same up to the appropriate standard) and until such adoption
takes place to make up and keep the Roadway in such state of repair as
shall be suitable for vehicular traffic of all kinds and in no worse
condition that the same now is

To indemnify the Grantor against all costs charges and expenses in any
way relating to the Roadway until the same is adopted by the Local
Authority including all sums payable to any Local Authority in respect
of such taking over of the roadway by any Local Authority

At the Grantee's own expense immediately after the date hereof to take
down the existing security barrier/gate across the Roadway and re-erect
the same across the Roadway at its north western end in such position
as the Grantor shall stipulate

At its own expense to erect not more than 108 private dwellinghouses
upon the dominant tenement

In carrying out any works which may be permitted hereunder not to cause
any damage to any pipes wires cables drains sewers and other conducting
media which may be in on over or under the servient tenement and take
all proper precautions against causing damage to the same at all times

Until the Roadway is adopted not to park on the Roadway or any part
thereof or in any manner obstruct the Roadway or interfere with its use
by the Grantor and others now or at any time hereafter entitled to a
right of way thereover

Until the Roadway is adopted to pay and discharge all rates taxes
charges and impositions (if any) of whatsoever nature payable in
respect of the Roadway or which may become payable by reason or in

Title number SK217832

7 of 9



Schedule of restrictive covenants continued
consequence of this Deed or to refund to the Grantor any contribution
made by the Grantor in lieu of rates taxes charges and/or impositions

Until the Roadway is adopted not to permit or suffer any nuisance or
annoyance in the nature of a nuisance to arise or to be caused or to
exist in consequence of or in connection with or arising out of the
existence of the Roadway

Until the Roadway is adopted within One month (or sooner if necessary
by reason of emergency) after the receipt of any notice from the
Grantor calling upon the Grantee to execute repairs to the Roadway to
carry out such repairs to the reasonable satisfaction of the Grantor

To make good or pay compensation for any damage to the servient
tenement or any property of the Grantor (movable or immovable) thereon
or on any premises in the vicinity of the servient tenement or to any
pipes wires cables drains sewers and other conducting media which may
be in or over or under the servient tenement arising prior to the
adoption of the Roadway by reason of this grant or anything done or
purported to be done hereunder

Until the Roadway is adopted to be responsible for and to make good or
pay compensation for any damage or injury (whether or not fatal) to any
persons or property arising by reason of of which would not have
occurred but for this grant or anything done or purported to be done
hereunder and to keep the Crown and the Grantor fully and effectually
indemnified in respect of any such damage or injury And this indemnity
shall extend and apply to all sums paid by the Crown or the Grantor so
as to indemnify their servants against any claim made against them in
respect of any such damage or injury and also to all sums payable
(whether or not the payment thereof is legally enforceable) under any
Statute Order Regulation Instruction Warrant or other Government
provision to any officer servant or agent of the Crown or the personal
representatives or dependants of any such person in respect of any such
damage or injury PROVIDED ALWAYS that the Grantor shall be at liberty
to settle as he may think fit after consultation with the Grantee any
such actions claims or demands by payment of such sum or sums as he in
his discretion may consider reasonable and he may in his discretion
after giving notice in writing to the Grantee cause any such damage to
be made good and the expense incurred by the Grantor in so doing or in
making any such payment shall be repaid by the Grantee to the Grantor
on demand PROVIDED NEVERTHELESS that the Grantee shall not be required
to pay by way of indemnity any sum greater than that which would be
reasonably payable in settlement having regard in the circumstances of
the case (it being agreed that an amount ascertainable under any
Statute Order Regulation Instruction Warrant or other Government
provision is a sum reasonably so payable) and in particular (where the
payment is legally enforceable) to the damages which might be
recoverable at common law

That until the Roadway shall be adopted by the Local Authority the
Grantee its servants workmen and others will before and when entering
upon the servient tenement in exercise of the said rights observe and
perform the conditions set out in the Second Schedule hereto

                  THE SECOND SCHEDULE above referred to

1.  Not to enter upon or permit entry upon the servient tenement in
exercise of the rights hereby granted without first obtaining a written
permit from either the Defence Land Agent at the address stated in
Clause 5.3 hereof or the Royal Air Force Commander RAF Bentwaters
Woodbridge Suffolk IP12 2RQ

2.  Not to enter upon or permit entry upon the servient tenement in
exercise of the rights to maintain the Roadway without first giving to
the Grantor 48 hours written notice (except in case of emergency when
such notice as is reasonably practicable shall be given)

3.  To observe and comply with such bye-laws and regulations as may
from time to time be in force in respect of the Defence Establishment
known as R.A.F. Bentwaters of which the servient tenement forms part
and with any directions or instructions which may be given by the
Grantor being directions or instructions given for the purposes of
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Schedule of restrictive covenants continued
protecting the interests of the said Defence Establishment and of
securing the personal safety of Her Majesty's Forces or any description
and visiting Forces or of the Grantee or workmen or others employed by
the Grantee"

End of register
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